
  

April Star Word Prompt: Where do you find the hope and good news of the resurrection  
in/through your star word? 

April  2025 Newsletter 

Trinity Lutheran Church-ELCA   Cook, Minnesota 

 
FREE COMMUNITY MEAL   

April 24, 2025  
 

Meals are served Drive-Thru or Eat-In 

4:00 - 5:30 pm (or until gone) 

April’s Menu Includes: Scalloped Potatoes & Ham, 
Green Beans, Dinner Roll, Dessert   

                           Join Us for  
      Lenten Services & Holy Week Worship 

 
 

Wednesday, April 2   Soup Supper*  5:30 pm 
    Worship  6:30 pm 
 
Wednesday, April 9   Soup Supper*  5:30 pm 
    Worship  6:30 pm 
 
Thursday, April 17      Maundy Thursday  6:30 pm 
 
Friday, April 18           Good Friday         12:00 pm 
 
Sunday, April 20  Easter    9:30 am 
 

Offerings collected during Wednesday Lenten services 
will be donated to Cook Community Food Shelf. 

 
*Volunteer sign-up sheets to donate a variety of soups & 
breads each week is the main entryway.  

Walkin’ Tacos with the Bishop! 

Join Bishop Amy Odgren and Synod Staff 
from the Northeastern Minnesota Synod for 
conversation, fellowship, and walkin’ tacos! 
Synod Staff will share updates about the new Emmaus 
Fund endowment, upcoming Synod Assembly, and other 
ministries.  
 
You are welcome to attend at any of the below dates or 
locations, whatever works best for location and schedule. 
We will gather from 6:00-7:30 pm at each location.  
 
This event is free! Let the Synod Staff serve you!  
Visit nemnsynod.org for more information. 
 
 April 3rd - Hope Lutheran, Moose Lake 

 April 7th - First Lutheran, Brainerd 

 April 22nd - Hope Lutheran, Walker 

 April 24th - Gethsemane Lutheran, Virginia 

 
Piatigorsky Foundation 

 
Trinity was the location for 
the annual concert of the 
Piatigorsky Foundation,  
sponsored by Northwoods 
Friends of the Arts. This 
event was held Tuesday 
evening, March 18. 
 
Performing this year were Katsuya Yuasa on clarinet, and 
Mary Au at the piano. 
 
The Piatigorsky Foundation is dedicated 
to making live classical music an integral 
part of everyday life for communities 
throughout the United States.  
 
Gregor Piatigorsky, the renowned  
Russian cellist for whom the organization 
is named, believed that music is not a 

luxury for an elite few, but a  
necessity of life for all.  
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to 
Northwoods 
Friends of the Arts for once again 
sharing with the Cook community. 

 
Join us for worship, stay for brunch! 

 
Trinity is pleased to share another delicious 
Cook Lions Club Brunch on Sunday, April 6. 
 
While this will be Trinity’s first opportunity to assist in 
this well-known event, it will be an honor to be able to 
contribute in even a small way for a  great cause. 
 
The Lions will be preparing and serving pancakes, fruit 
topping, scrambled eggs, sausage, coffee and orange juice 
beginning at 10:30 am until 1:00 pm. Take out will be 
available, also. 
 
There will be no charge for the meal, but the Free Will 
Offering collected will go to the Cook Area Food Shelf. 
 

Food donations are provided by Homestead Mills, 
McDonald’s and Zup’s. 
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Update from TLC’s Transition Team  

“Do not remember the former things, or consider the things of old. I am about to do a new thing;  
now it springs forth, do you not perceive it?” - Isaiah 43:18-19 

 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the paper copy questionnaire! Forty-six written responses were turned in as 
well as four community responses.  
 
Next Steps: You are all invited to join the Transition Team in the Fellowship Hall following the Palm Sunday worship 
service on April 13. The Team will share its synopsis of the questionnaire along with leading a fun inter-generational 
exercise in order to continue narrowing down the top ministry skills Trinity is seeking out in calling our next pastor.  
 
Of the forty possible ministry task boxes to choose from, you were asked to limit it to five choices. It is often hard to 
choose and some tasks can overlap!   
The Top Five responses were:   
  # 1- Preaching/Worship (38);  
  # 2 - Youth & Family Ministry (27);  
  # 3 - Pastoral Care/Visitation (22);  
  # 4 - Building a Sense of Community (14);  
 and, there was a tie for  
  # 5 - Children’s Ministry (11)   
            - Ministry in Daily Life (11).   
 
There were a number of other ministry tasks that were very close in numbers to the top five boxes being checked. Those 
additional ministry tasks are what we hope to clarify with your help and conversation on April 13.   
 
As the newly formed Call Committee begins their work soon, they will be encouraged by your participation and your 
input in this process! The Call Committee will utilize this information as well as have the opportunity to expand on those 
choices in the paperwork they will fill out. In other words, Trinity is not limited to only five. Your participation will 
greatly assist them in their important work to prepare a Ministry Site Profile in order for a pastoral search to begin. 
 
Thank you, again for your responses! Your Transition Team members include:  Julie Aune, Mike Enzmann, Jesse Glass, 
Tony Pascuzzi, Ashley Skorseth and Brenda Tibbetts. 

 
A Message from the Council --  
            President Crystal Whitney 
 
As a congregation, we took a big step to-
ward calling our next pastor by approving 
a Call Committee at the special congrega-
tional meeting on Sunday, March 23.   
  

Thank you to the following members for serving on this 
committee: Ashley Skorseth (Transition Team), Nick 
Nicklow, Jane Kujala, Bob Walker, Lauren Simensen, 
Kate Cheney (Youth member), and Laurin Glass (Youth 
alternate). 
  
Committee members will be meeting with Deacon Susan  
Williams from the Northeastern Minnesota Synod and 
start working on the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) using 
information gathered by the Transition Team.  
  
We do not know how long the call process will take but 
we ask that you keep Call Committee members in your 
prayers and offer them encouragement as they prepare for 
this work.  

 
Sewing Machines for Refugees  
I was in Uganda in Africa and was with the women who 
have formed a new cooperative with the sewing machines 
that were purchased with the noisy offering collected in 
December.  
 
Mary Garang said, "I never thought I would be able to 
learn to sew, or that I could earn money doing it. I have 
four children to take care of on my own. My husband was 
killed in the civil war. I could never afford to send all of 
my children to school. But, now I will be able to do that.”  
 
At worship in the refugee camp, I had the opportunity to 
speak. I shared Trinity's generosity that resulted in the pur-
chase of these additional sewing  
machines.  
 
The worship broke out in a song of  
praise for you and your goodness. 
 

Blessings, 
Pr. Denise 

Deacon Kari Olson has presented bibles throughout the month to those youth who 
will be beginning confirmation classes in the fall. Those students include Vera Bryson, 
Luke Cheney, Libby Glass, Charley Holter, Clementine O’Brien, Josey Pascuzzi,  
Luke Pretti, and Kassidy Quincy.   
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Wrapped in Love 
 

“4 Love is patient; love is kind; love is not envious or boastful or arrogant 5 or rude. 
It does not insist on its own way; it is not irritable; it keeps no record of wrongs;  

6 it does not rejoice in wrongdoing but rejoices in the truth. 
7 It bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things. 

8 Love never ends. “   - 1 Cor. 13:4-8a 
 
During Bible Quest on Wednesdays, we talk a lot about love and what it means to love. About God’s love. About Agape 
love. What love is and what love is not. About the action of love and how we live out that love in the world. That love is 
something we do. And we practice love with one another.  
 
Paul reminded the Corinthians that love never ends and that God’s love never ends. In February we began making a 
Love Quilt with Norma Thomas’ guidance. Norma purchased the beautiful fabric and cut it 
into squares for the kids to draw on with fabric markers. The kids were each given a piece of 
fabric and asked to draw symbols or images that show love on them. Images that express 
how we love one another. Images that express how God loves us. 
 
As the children drew on their squares, I watched as the adults and older youth surrounded 
them and supported them. Not by telling them what to draw, but by being with them. By  
sitting with them. By encouraging them. By loving them. And I see this every time our adults 
and children/youth are together. And the children/youth show love back.  
 
Norma sewed all of the love squares into a beautiful quilt and The Love Quilt is now hanging 
on the wall in the Fellowship Hall near the children’s play area. The Love Quilt will hang 
there for a while as a reminder of how we should love and then, one day, we will give it 
away as a sign of love.  
 
I encourage you to take some time to really look at the quilt and take in all the images of how 
we love. There are hearts and crosses, people and nature. You will see the world and animals 
and basketball. You will see someone serving Communion. You will see that love is everything. You will see how our 
kids love and how God loves. 
 
This Love Quilt won’t last forever, it will eventually wear out. But God’s love is never ending  
and will never wear out. No matter what we are going through.  
 
May we all be moved by love. May we wrap others in love. May you be wrapped in love. 
 

   In peace and love, 
   Deacon Kari (she/her) 
     

Norma and some of the kid crafters 
with their finished product.  
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March was a busy month for special music! In addition to 
the community concert, the Trinity family was treated to 
musical duets with various combinations on the piano and 
also a wonderful solo performance during Ash Wednesday 
service.  
 
Thank you to all for sharing your many talents with us: 
Bailey Conger, Bruce Garbisch, Julie 
Horihan and Dale Johnson. 

NEMN Synod Events Happening in April … 
 
EcoFaith Summit  April 5, 9:30 am - 5:00 pm  
“Earth's Cries, Earth's Call: Becoming  

Midwives of Hope for the Healing of the Earth" 
First Lutheran Church, Duluth 
Hosted by the EcoFaith Network A livestream option is 
also available; information can be found 
at nemnsynod.org   

 
Spring Share & Learn  April 10, 12:00 pm 
“Plotting for Pollinators”  
Via Zoom with Synod Pollinator Plot Folks 

We will share stories, answer questions about prepping for 
the new season, and learn about the critical status of the 
monarch butterfly and how plots may also be monarch 
waystations. No advance registration is necessary. Zoom 
link information and be found at ecofaithnetwork.org/
events 

 
NEMN Synod Assembly Online Quilt Auction 
Bidding opens April 27, closes May 4 
Open to all, proceeds go to ELCA World Hunger. 

More information including browsing and registration can 
be found at: e.givesmart.com/events/HIZ/i/ 
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VancoMobile link 

 
Regular offerings keep Trinity going; 
Thank You for continued support. 
Whether worshipping in person or 
online, TLC ministries and missions 
are dependent on faithful giving.   
If you would like to set up regular 
electronic payments contact Sue for 
more information at 218-666-5965  
or email sue@trinitycook.org . 

Larry Kujala 
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Trinity’s Women of the ELCA will meet April 9 at 9:30 am for monthly Bible study.  

 
The spring quilting may be over (132 completed, with just a few more to finish), but there are always ways to help. 

Newborn Kits for Global Health Ministries are being assembled and collected for the Summer Convention/Gathering 
to be held June 16 -17 in Grand Rapids. If you would like to help, specific instructions are listed below and completed 

kits can be dropped off in the Fellowship Hall. Please see Gerry Ruuska or Norma Thomas for further information. 
 
 
 

With the help of Julie Aune, the quilters have also donated quilts to the Orr Center to be 
available for anyone in need. Josie Krueger has designed patches to be attached to the 
quilts.  
 
The group has also been asked to 
help complete some unfinished 
quilts, which most enthusiastically 
agreed to do.  

Just some of the dedicated quilters for the cause. Standing (l to r): Josie Krueger, Audrey Armagost, Lindy Wilenius, 
Jennifer Kinler, Sue Gustafson, Leigh Zika, Barb Schmidt; seated: Gerry Ruuska, Vickie Lange; not pictured, but also 
regular attendees: Lorraine Carlson, Nancy Lindbeck, Normal Thomas, Julie Aune, Hope Simpson, Jenifer Moberg. 

Thanks, ladies for your ever willingness to help others. 
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Finding Joy in All Times: A Guide from Our Mental Health & Wellness Team  
After a busy and stressful first few months of the year, our Mental Health and Wellness team took a step back to rest, 
reflect, and reassess our approach to these articles. We recognized the importance of giving ourselves the same care and 
grace that we encourage in others. With that in mind, we've decided to move to a quarterly focus—choosing one topic 
every few months to explore in depth. As we considered where to begin, we felt drawn to the theme of joy—not just as 
an emotion, but as a source of strength, especially in difficult seasons. 
 
In life, we all experience seasons of difficulty—whether it's personal struggles, loss, uncertainty, or the weight of the 
world around us. During these times, joy can feel elusive, as if it's something that comes and goes with our circumstanc-
es. However, biblical joy is much deeper than fleeting happiness; it is a state of the heart rooted in our relationship with 
God. 
 
Defining Joy: More Than Just Happiness  
Joy is often confused with happiness, but they are not the same. Happiness depends on external circumstances—when 
things go well, we feel happy. Joy, on the other hand, is an internal assurance and peace that remains despite our circum-
stances. In Galatians 5:22, joy is listed as a fruit of the Spirit, meaning it is something that God cultivates within us ra-
ther than something we must manufacture on our own. 
 
Why Joy Matters for Mental and Emotional Well-Being  
Joy is not just a spiritual concept; it profoundly impacts mental and emotional health. Studies show that people who cul-
tivate joy experience lower stress levels, better relationships, and greater resilience. Proverbs 17:22 tells us, "A joyful 
heart is good medicine, but a crushed spirit dries up the bones." Joy strengthens us from the inside out, helping us navi-
gate life's challenges with hope and perseverance. 
 
How to Remain Joyful in All Seasons of Life:   
 1. Stay Rooted in God's Presence 
  True joy comes from being connected to God. Regular prayer, worship, and Scripture reading  
  help us stay anchored in God's  presence, where joy is abundant. 
 2. Practice Gratitude 
  Gratitude shifts our focus from what is wrong to what is good. Even in difficult times, there is  
  always something to be thankful for.  
 3. Lean on Community 
  We were never meant to go through life alone.  Being in a supportive church community allows  
  us to share our burdens, receive encouragement, and find joy in fellowship. 
 4. Choose to Rejoice, Even When It's Hard 
  Joy is often an intentional choice. In Habakkuk 3:17-18, the prophet declares that even if everything 
  is lost, he will still rejoice in the Lord. This kind of joy is not based on circumstances but on faith 
   in God's goodness. 
 5. Serve Others 
  Sometimes, the best way to find joy is to help someone else. Serving others shifts our focus  
  outward and brings deep, lasting fulfillment. 
 6. Hold on to God's Promises 
  When life feels overwhelming, we can cling to God's promises. Romans 15:13 reminds us,  
  "May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him." God's faithfulness  
  gives us reason to rejoice, even when life is uncertain. 
 
Final Encouragement  
Joy is not about denying pain or hardship but about holding onto the unshakable truth that God is with us. No matter 
what we face, joy remains available to us because it is anchored in God. May we continue to walk in the fullness of joy 
that only God can provide, even in the hardest of times. 
 
 
 For further discussion/questions, feel free to contact:   
               Dn. Kari 218-290-5984 
   Lauren Simensen 610-507-0051 
   Vickie Lange 507-412-1117.  
 

       Comments can also be left in the Mental Health & Wellness suggestion box in the Fellowship Hall. 
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BIBLE 

QUEST 

Fun for All Ages 
 
Lots of snacking, singing, drawing; games, puzzles and conversations. 
Always something happening on Wednesday afternoon with Deacon Kari, all 
the great volunteers and of course, the kids from Pre-K thru 6th grade. 
 
Now that spring seems to be seriously thinking about sticking around there will 
be more outdoor chalk drawing, bubble-blowing, outdoor races, ten-step and 
of course, Gaga ball. 
 
Bjorn Anderson and Tom Hed from Camp Vermilion even joined the kids for a 
camp day with indoor and outdoor activities and camp food! 

Our volunteers make it all work. 
Mickey Maki 
Kim Marwitz 
Bailey Conger 
Marcia Price 
Barb Brenna 
Brenda Tibbetts 
Lindy Wilenius 
Norma Thomas 
Ashley Skorseth 
Kerrisa Anderson 
Jim Aune 
Vickie Lange 
Lauren Simensen 
Diane Pascuzzi 
Julie Aune 
Nancy Lindbeck 
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Scripture Readings 

March 2025 

 

April 18  
Good Friday 

Isaiah 52:13 - 53:12 
Psalm 22 

Hebrews 10:16-25 
John 18:1 - 19:42 

April 20  
Resurrection of Our Lord 

Acts 10:34-43 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 

1 Corinthians 15:19-26 
Luke 24:1-12 

April 6  
5th Sunday of Lent 

Isaiah 43:16-21 
Psalm 126 

Philippians 3:4b-14 
John 12:1-8 

April 13  
Palm Sunday 
Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 31:9-16 

Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 22:14 - 23:56 

 
Lord, Hear Our Prayers for those 

needing healing and comfort:   
 

Dudley Reing, Art Dale, Walter 
Putney, Sandy Stapp, Marla Kahn, 

Dave O’Melia, Judy Anderson, and Barry Hansen. 
 

The family and friends of Dean Buchanan, who passed 
away on March 14, 2025 

 
+  All those in the Cook community still working toward 
 recovery and reconstruction after July’s flooding 
+  Families and communities that are still trying to get 
 back on their feet following the devastating 
 storms, fires, and floods throughout the country 
+  Citizens, refugees and their families caught in the 
 devastation and military actions in Ukraine and  
 Eastern Europe. 
+  People facing medical testing, challenges, & difficult 
 situations 
+  Those serving in the armed forces, at home or abroad. 
+  Those seeking Jesus Christ in their lives. 

April 17  
Maundy Thursday 

Exodus 12:1-4 [5-10] 11-14 
Psalm 116:1-2, 12-19 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
John 13:1-17, 31b-35 

April 27  
2nd Sunday of Easter 

Acts 5:27-32 
Psalm 118:14-29 
Revelations 1:4-8 

John 20:19-31 

     Birthdays 

  1     Laura Bergman 

  4     Charlie Franks 

  5     Lynn Polich 

         Randy Swenson 

  6     Jody Bixby 

  7     Bill Conger 

12     Ron Maki 

13    Vera Bryson 

         Brenna Simpson 

14     Charley Pascuzzi 

16    Kerrisa Anderson 

   Julie Aune 

        Steve Polich 

18     Irene Baumgartner 

19   Bailey Conger 

21     Dave O’Melia 

         Elmer Vanden Heuvel 

23     Kathy Jowaski 

24     Jeanne O’Melia 

25     Lindy Wilenius 

26     Steve Stone 

28     Bill Bryson  

   Gina Nukala 

29   Brad Arvila 

30    Jim Aune 

        Carol McCue 

Anniversaries 
 

   3     Bill & Bailey Conger 

   5     Garrett & Lauren Simensen 

 26     Bill & Brenda Tibbetts 

 27     Jeff & Lisha Pearson 

APRIL SUNDAY COFFEE SERVERS 
 
  4/6/25  Lions Club Brunch 

  4/13/25 Susan & Peter Stone;  

       Leigh Zika  

  4/20/25     Lindy & Leo Wilenius; 

      Beth Wilenius & Family 

  4/27/25    Sue & Duane Gustafson;  

        Vickie & Mark Page 

The Parsonage Team would like to give a special thank 
you to the following groups, individuals and businesses 
for their donations of time, labor and materials to help 
complete Phase I of the Parsonage Repair/Refresh  
Project. Phase II of the project was recently approved by 
a vote during a special congregational meeting. 
 
      Building & Grounds Team: 
 Peter & Susan Stone, John Zweig, Nick &  
 Margaret Nicklow, Jody & Dale Bixby,  
 Norma Thomas, Dale & Julie Horihan,  
 Bill Conger, Ron Maki, Larry Lange 
 
 
 Dave Reing, Leo Wilenius, Don Aune,  
 Bob Walker, Greg Aune, Jim Mueller,  
 Gary Whitenack 
 
 Simensen Painting LLC - Garret Simensen 
  Contractor discount 
 
 Manick Outdoor Services - Dave Manick 
  Bobcat work 
 
 Dale Rinne - Gravel to fill the pond 
 
 JJZ Excavating - Jim Zupitz 
  Crushed rock 
 
 Ratai Construction - Steve Ratai 
  Telehandler to install ridge beam  
  in garage  
 
 Cook Building Center, Greg Burkhardt  
  forklift 

SAVE THE DATE: 
 

Trinity Lutheran Day Camp 
God's Word Come Near 

 
Thursday, June 12 and Friday, June 13 

9 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
Grades K - Entering into 6th grade 

Registration Information Coming Soon! 
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                       Aune Peanut Butter Twist Day -- March 8! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Yummy fun had by all! 

On Saturday, March 8, Jim Aune and daughters Erin Bryson & 
Laura Aune gave a tutorial on the making of Peanut Butter Twists, 
a delicious sweet roll made by the Lawrence and Lorraine Aune 
when they owned the bakery in Cook, over fifty years ago.  
 
Jim and daughters supplied the dough and other ingredients so that 
those attending were able to make & take fresh product home at the 
end of the day.   
 
It was a fun-filled multi-generational morning attended and enjoyed 
by several of the Trinity family. There were even some available 
for fellowship time the next morning! Yummy!   
   Thanks for a real treat! 
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Trinity Lutheran Church, ELCA 
P O Box 1196 
231 Second Street SE 
Cook, MN  55723 
(Address Service Requested) 

Trinity Lutheran Church Information 

Part-time Interim: Pr. Denise Scheer 

Congregational Care: Dn. Kari Olson 

Music Director: Bailey Conger 

Financial Manager/Bookkeeper: Sue Carstens 

Secretary: Beth Sprouls 

The Trinity Tribute newsletter is published monthly to keep members and friends informed 
of church programs and to report news about the Trinity Lutheran Church community. 

 
Sunday Worship 9:30 am 

 
(Holy Communion Most Sundays) 

Livestream Available on  
Facebook & YouTube 

 
Office Hours 

Mondays by appointment 

Tuesday - Thursday  9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Phone:  218-666-5965 
Email: info@trinitycook.org 

 

Website: www.trinitycook.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/TLC.Cook.MN 

YouTube: www.youtube.com  

(Trinity Lutheran Church of Cook) 

 
April 
2025 

Trinity Lutheran 
Church 


